The Posse

04/18/15
DATE:  The Posse met Saturday, 9:00 am at the American Legion, Post 911, Wauconda, IL

ATTENDEES:  

Chip Amati

Secretary, Iron Justice, McHenry County

John Azoo

Warriors Watch


Mike Aiardo

President, Protectors LEMC

Andy Barrientos
Rescue Riders

George Barrington
State Congressman, American Motorcycle Association

Bill Benson

Founder, EMS Road Docs

Jason Bergeron
President, Public Guardians LEMC

Cindi Blaski

Co Director, High Road Riders

Gary Bogolin

Committee, McHenry County Road Pirates

Mike Bradbury
President, Top Cats 

Rick C?????

President, Punishers MC


Bob Carroll

Treasurer, McHenry H.O.G

John Costello
Assistant Director, Palatine H.O.G.

John Chalupa
Road Captain, City Limits HOG


Don DeLordo

Director, Rolling Thunder, IL-2

Wally Elliot

DuKane ABATE

Dale Erwin

Director, Wild Fire H.O.G.

Joe Feigel

Secretary, Protectors LEMC

Ed Flavin

Corp VP/Director, EAO/Little Angels 

Victor Fontanez
Road Captain, City Limits H.O.G.

Ken Friedly

Sgt at Arms, Punishers, Illinois North


Debbie Hoffman
Past President, Blue Knights IL XII


Mike Hough

VP, DuKane ABATE

Judy Kaenel

President, DuKane ABATE

Mary Kirkpatrick
Posse Secretary

Wayne Kirkpatrick
Posse Coordinator

Anthony Klosky
VP, American Legion Riders 703


Phil Lockhart

Ambassadors CMA


Jerry Libit

Blue Knights XII

Jerry Lund

President, Fire and Iron 53 MC





Dave Meyers

PR, Wild Fire H.O.G. 


Sherry Murken
Iron Justice, McHenry County

Jose Olivencia
Road Captain, Public Guardians

Bruce Preston
VP, McHenry Moose Riders


Head Road Captain, Lake Shore H.O.G.


Gene Rigsby

Director, Top Cats

Brendan Smith
Assistant Director (2015), McHenry H.O.G.


Bob Strain

Steering Committee, McHenry County Road Pirates


Phil Stander

Director, American Legion Riders Post 911

Brian Stay

Quartermaster, Punishers

Steve Strickland
President, Rescue Riders


John Sweeny
Webmaster - Posse, Director, Lake Shore H.O.G


Ken Thomas

Quartermaster, Iron Justice, McHenry

Sue Tracy

VP, Furies MC

Kitty Walsh

Furies MC


Pete Tzimpas
President, McHenry Moose Riders


Joe Vanek

Sgt at Arms, Punishers, Chicago

Jack Wagner

Sgt at Arms, Iron Justice, Lake County
Kitty Walsh

Furies MC


Bob Ward

VP, Rescue Riders


David Westergren
Sgt at Arms. Protectors


Elizabeth Winters
President, Northern IL A.B.A.T.E.

Lanny Wong

Director, Fire and Iron MC

John Zabielski
Senior Director, Iron Justice, McHenry

DISSCUSSIONS:

The meeting was called to order by Wayne Kirkpatrick at 9:12 at the American Legion Post 911, Wauconda.    

Topics discussed included:

► History of POSSE
It began as a meeting to coordinate information between groups to eliminate the conflicts in summer riding schedules and charity events.   There are Posse groups in Colorado and D.C working effectively to minimize conflicts and maintain a good working relationship between clubs.  

► Reason for POSSE
Sharing information on how to run a club and make sure that all of the dates are documented in a single location for easy access to the motorcycle community.   

Having reps from A.B.A.T.E. and AMA allows the group to also stay current with the political, economic and legal aspects of motorcycle riding in our area today.  

► How POSSE Works
The meetings are an opportunity to stay current with the information that affects the motorcycle community.  With American Motorcycle Association, ABATE and the state police in attendance at meetings, the information is the most recent.   This opportunity allows the clubs to take back and inform their members to make us all more informed riders.   

The main body of time is spent collecting, sharing and coordinating information on club activities for the year.  One of the tenants of the club is No Dealers.   This keeps the meeting from becoming a ‘marketing center’ and to maintain the integrity of the information given at the meeting. 

► Today’s Meeting included information on:  

Charity Organizations.

Today the topic was CHARITY and a reminder to check on the background of the groups before committing to support them.  56% of the money raised needs to be documented as GIVEN to the cause.  Legit organizations must file an IRS Form 990 with the Illinois State’s Attorney’s office. Charitywatch.org is a great place to find the most recent reports on a legal charity as well as their percentages given to their cause.  

Insurance.

AMA has insurance available for club rides who are AMA affiliated clubs.   Contact George Barrington to obtain information on becoming an AMA Club and how to access insurance for your rides.  GeorgeJPC@att.net
Posse Meetings.

The meetings will be ‘traveling’ to other venues so that the POSSE members can see the different spots available to hold rides.  

Posse Members’ Key Events.

Dates were reviewed with all of the clubs and conflicts were settled.  The complete roster will be posted on POSSE.org along with the contact information for each of the clubs.  See the website for full details.  To get your Flyers out to ALL of the POSSE clubs, plan on sending them to Wayne Kirkpatrick at least one month before the event.  That allows for the time that is needed to get the flyer to the club representative and then out to those club members!

Additions to be posted to the 2015 calendar

May 2nd – Guns and Axes – Public Guardians and Fire and Iron

June 6th – Furies Anniversary Party

June 13th Fire and Iron.. Benefit for a Burn unit

August 22nd – Fire and Iron at Poopies

Each club was asked to give details on their rides for this summer.  Each club will send Wayne the flyers with details.    The amazing work that these clubs are doing were illuminated by the representatives from those clubs.  Children and Veteran events were greatly represented, but all events show the spirit and heart of the motorcycle community.  The High Road Rider Biker Tough ~ Heart Soft Event was mentioned and thanked for their recognition of this biker spirit!

Legal Updates.

George Barrington, AMA Congressman and Judy Kaenel, President,DuKane Abate gave information on the newest legal developments in Illinois.  

· Lane Splitting.  Two sides of the coin are:

· Great time to move ahead and get through traffic by moving through the center of cars.

· A very dangerous maneuver that puts motorcycle riders in danger.  Most riders are against this for a variety of reasons.  The roads were built in the 60s with lanes that are too narrow for this maneuver.  Also, if a bike has any kind of ‘accident’ while between the cars, it is probably that the rider will be hit by those cars before that car can make avoidance moves.  

· George Barrington has the technology available for clubs to evaluate the decibel levels of their bikes.  He offered to test bikes today after the meeting.  

· Another bill on the floor addresses the fact that presently, when you are in an accident, YOUR insurance is the primary insurance in that case.  Civil Suit is the only option to being reimbursed in those situation.  This would be changed by this bill.

· The Poker Run Bill has changed the wording in the bill from May to Shall (will).  When doing a poker run, be sure to have the proper certificate allowing for the run.  Go to the Clerk of the Court in the area that you will END your ride and get this certificate.  Place them in each stop that you have on your run.  If the clerk states that you don’t need them…. INSIST on the certificate.   You should not be charged more than $25 for this certificate.   Be sure that you do NOT have your treasurer go for the paperwork.

· Blue dot tail lights will now be legal.  

· Groups whose state funding is being cut were given advice by Judy and Ed Flavin (Little Angels and all groups who are being affected by the cuts.)  Call or email your representatives and inundate your political leader’s e-mails with your information.   Request that the Governor and / or LT. Governor Ms. Evelyn Sangeneti come to tour your facility. Judy will provide Governor Rauner’s email address.  Be respectful in all of your communications!    

· Motorcycle checkpoints are not allowed in Illinois right now.  Let Posse know if this is being done and we will contact ABATE in that area and deal with the situation.  

Bill Geary from the American Legion, Post 911 spoke about the Legion, its history, its influence in political issues, and it’s need for new younger members to keep these great Legions alive and well!

The next Posse meeting will be in November, ride safe….all year!
Meeting Adjourned at 11:30

